Highland Park Community
Good afternoon.  We are approaching the end of another successful week, with much credit going to our students! The end of term one is quickly approaching, and it is important that as parents/guardians you remain in frequent communication with classroom teachers.  Please see the important information below:
Demographic Update:
Please take a moment to complete the demographic update process to ensure that we have accurate contact information for you here at Highland Park.  There is a banner at the top of our website main page (https://hpj.hrce.ca/) that describes where to locate this form.  This process must be completed by November 20th.  Your cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated.
Important Dates:
Please note that there is no school on Monday, November 11th (Remembrance Day) and Friday, November 22nd (Assessment and Evaluation Day).
Morning Open Gym:
Beginning on Tuesday, November 12th and Thursday, November 14th we will have open gym here at Highland Park at 8:00 am.  Students who wish to come to school early, shoot hoops or participate in a sport, or simply socialize prior to instructional time are welcome.  This will end at 8:20 am in time for our school day to begin.  We hope to see many students there!
Four Learning Questions:
As mentioned above, the end of term one is near.  As always, you should ask your student(s): How are you doing in your subject areas? (Not percentage grade, but simply “good”, “fair”, “not great”) How do you know? (My teacher told me, I check my Power School, I have been paying attention to feedback that is given to me) Where might I go for assistance? (Extra help, online resources, a peer, peer tutoring, Dragon’s Den) What are my goals or next steps? (Strive to learn more, improve my progress, remain more organized, etc.)
When students can answer these questions they take ownership of their own learning, and that very often translates to success.
Late Arrivals:
Please remind students that our instructional day begins at 8:30 am and again at 12:30 pm.  We love to see our students always arrive throughout the day; however, we are a Safe Arrival school and attendance is taken at the beginning of the morning and afternoon.  In addition, arriving late to class can be directly related to achieving academic success.  Your cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated.
Enjoy your evening and weekend ahead.  Please do not hesitate to contact us at any time.
Mr. Sarka (Principal)
Mr. MacNeil (Vice Principal)
